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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
BOARD OF TRUSTEES
October 10, 2018
6:00 P.M.

A meeting of the Board of Trustees of the San Mateo County Mosquito and Vector Control District
was held on October 10, 2018 in the District Office at 1351 Rollins Road, Burlingame, California.

OTHERS PRESENT:

TRUSTEES PRESENT:

Wade Leschyn City of Belmont
Carolyn Parker City of Brisbane

Joe Galligan City of Burlingame
Glenn R. Sylvester City of Daly City
Donna Rutherford City of East Palo Alto
Richard Wykoff City of Foster City
Kati Martin City of Half Moon Bay
Scott Smith Town of Hillsborough

Muhammad Baluom

City of Millbrae

Peter DeJarnatt City of Pacifica

Ray Williams Town of Portola Valley

Kat Lion City of Redwood City
Robert Riechel City of San Bruno

Ross Graves City of San Carlos

Chris Levin-Young City of South San Francisco
TRUSTEES ABSENT:

Mason Brutschy Town of Atherton

Joe Silva City of Colma

Claudia Mazzetti
Justin Evans

Ed Degliantoni
Paul Fregulia

County-at-Large

City of Menlo Park
City of San Mateo
Town of Woodside

District Manager, Dr. Chindi Peavey

Field Operations Supervisor, Casey Stevenson
District General Counsel, Christine Crowl

Public Health Education and Outreach, Megan Sebay

Lab Technician, Theresa Shelton

Interim Financial Director, Richard Arrow
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REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES
October 10, 2018
6 PM

1. CALL TO ORDER
The general meeting was called to order at 6 PM.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Trustee Galligan led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3. OATH OF OFFICE
None.
4, ROLL CALL
The roll call indicated that 15 Trustees were present, constituting a simple quorum.
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
None.
6. CONSENT CALENDAR
The minutes of the September 10, 2018 Regular Meeting of the Board of Trustees were pulled
from the Consent Calendar by District Manager Dr. Peavey for further review and will be presented

at the November 14, 2018 Board meeting.
Motion by Trustee Wykoff, 2nd by Trustee Rutherford, to approve the Consent Calendar, as
amended, was approved 14-0.

REGULAR AGENDA

7. BOARD COMMITTEE REPORTS
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A. Environmental and Public Qutreach — did not meet. Chair Smith reported the committee is
approaching the conclusion of the public comment section of the PEIR.

B. Policy Committee —met before general and reviewed several policies that will be presented to
the Board at the November meeting.

C. Legislative Committee — did not meet.

D. Manager's Evaluation Committee - did not meet. Will meet next week (October 17) to review
the overall procedure for the Manager's evaluation.

E. Finance Committee — met 10-15-2018. President Galligan reviewed the materials included in
the Board packet.

Trustee Williams arrived at 6:12

8.

FINANCIAL REPORT

Interim Finance Services Director Arrow reviewed the information provided in the Board packet for
fiscal year 2018-19: July 2018 through August 2018.

Trustee Riechel inquired what work the District was doing for the San Francisco Airport. General
Manager Peavey advised that a helicopter application of Mills field, across Highway 101 from San
Francisco Airport, was conducted during the month.

Motion by Trustee Wykoff, 2nd by Trustee Graves, to approve the Financial Documents for
fiscal year 2018-19; July 2018 through August 2018, was approved 15-0.

CONSIDER REALLOCATION OF GENERAL FUND BALANCE AMONG THE DISTRICT'S
RESERVE FUNDS AS OF JUNE 30, 2018

General Counsel Christine Crowell advised that the only change being considered, to District
Policy 6120 District Reserves, at this Board meeting is Attachment Five, which creates a new
reserve fund called the Pension Rate Stabilization Reserve Fund.

Interim Finance Director Arrow indicated that the language in Item 2 of Attachment 5 of the Policy
should read “The Pension Rate Stabilization Reserve Fund shall be designated as an "assigned”
reserve fund, not a “committed” reserve fund. The committed fund balance shall only be used for
specific purposes determined by a formal action of the Board. Assigned fund balances are to be
used for specific purposes, but do not meet the criteria to be classified as restricted or committed.
Since this designation of this assigned balance took place this fiscal year but applied to fund
balance at June 30, 2018, it is considered “assigned” as opposed to “committed”.

(8]







